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Dear Parents/Carers, 

The Summer term is well under way and our Year 11 students 

are fully into GCSE exam mode.  We are very proud of their 

efforts and some practical examinations have already taken 

place.  It is a stressful time, but staff are working hard to keep 

them calm, focused and revising hard with lots of additional 

classes for them after school, at weekends and in the holidays. 

This term, I have introduced ‘Hot Chocolate Friday’.  This is an 

opportunity for me to meet with some of our students who 

are nominated weekly by staff for going above and beyond our expectations.  It has been an 

absolute joy to spend time talking to these wonderful young people who give so much to 

our school.  As you will see in this edition of the newsletter, rewards and celebration 

continue to develop as we wish to emphasise the positive and make sure we are recognising 

the very best of our students. 

During the course of this year, we have been looking at the next five years for our school 

development, consulting with students, staff and governors.  We will also be taking parents 

views into consideration and with this in mind, I will be re-establishing our Parent Forum.  

We used to have a small, but dedicated group of parents that formed a reference group and 

gave helpful feedback on our improvement journey.  I hope that many of you will volunteer 

to join the new group when it is established.  More information will be published soon.  

Later in the term, we will be having a special event – ‘Expedition Day’ as the culmination of 

all our work on this to launch the next five year plan for our school. 

We have already started preparing for September.  I am pleased to say that the school 

remains a very popular choice locally and Year 7 will be full again.  The number of first 

choice applications has increased dramatically and for almost all of our new pupils, Lealands 

was their first choice.  With this in mind, we are working hard to recruit and replace 

teachers who are moving on.  This has been challenging in some subject areas; particularly 

science and maths, and we have had more turbulence in a couple of classes than any of us 

would desire.  If your child has been affected, please be assured that we are doing 

everything within our powers to ensure that the high standard of teaching we enjoy across 

the school continues. 

As you know, we pride ourselves on having high standards and enjoy the support of the 

majority of parents with this.  I am pleased that our re-emphasis on the basics of uniform, 

punctuality and attendance are ensuring that almost all students consistently meet 

expectations.  Thank you for your ongoing support with this which helps to ensure that 

Introduction from Headteacher Mr Burridge 
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Introduction from Headteacher Mr Burridge 

rules are applied fairly and consistently to all.  Students have been reminded that 

earphones, like mobile phones, are not allowed to be seen in school and will be 

confiscated.  I would also encourage all parents to talk to their children about safe and 

sensible use of social media.  We do a lot of work on this in school, but also find that many 

issues between students stem from inappropriate use of social media outside of school. 

We are looking forward to a number of exciting events later in the term.  We really hope 

that our full sports day can go ahead this year and are very much hoping for good weather.  

An Experience Day is planned for the last week of term and I hope that you will encourage 

your child to take part in something new and exciting from the many choices that will be 

on offer.  Although theme parks will be an option, these have not proved very successful in 

the past as students are usually disappointed by how long the queues are with so many 

schools visiting at this time of year.   

Thank you for your continued support for the school and I look forward to seeing many of 

you in the near future. 

 

John Burridge 

Headteacher 
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Year 11 Leavers Assembly - Wednesday 20th June 2018 at 4pm 

Year 6 Transition Evening - Wednesday 27th June from 4.30pm - 7.30pm 

Year 11 Prom - Thursday 28th June 2018 

Sports Day - Wednesday 4th July 2018 

Year 6 Transition Day - Thursday 5th July 2018 

Expedition Day - Tuesday 17th July 2018 

Experience Day - Wednesday 18th July 2018 

Summer Term Ends - Friday 20th July 2018 

Term Dates 

Summer Term: Monday 16th April 2018 - Friday 20th July 2018 

Half-Term: Monday 28th May - Friday 1st June 2018 

Autumn Term: Tuesday 4th September 2018 - Friday 21st December 2018 

Half-Term: Monday 22nd October 2018 - Monday 29th October 2018 

Staff Training Dates 

Monday 3rd September 2018, Monday 29th October 2018 

The full term dates for the academic years 2017-2018 and 2018 -2019 are available to 

download from our website www.lealands.luton.sch.uk/termdates 

Immunisations 

Monday 9th July 2018 - Y8 Girls 2nd HPV Immunisation 

Dates For Your Diary 
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£ £ £   Online Payments 

Don’t forget you can pay online using the ‘Parents’ Payment’ link which now appears as a 

£ sign on the slideshow of our website: www.lealands.luton.sch.uk.  

If you do not have a link code to login, please contact the school Finance Office on  

01582 611600. The following is currently available for payment online: 

Events, Trips and Visits Voluntary Contributions Other 

Berlin 

Blue Peris 

Brighton 

Duke of Edinburgh 

Morocco 

Wimpole Hall 

Technology Years 7,8,9 

Resistant Materials Year 10 and 11 

Music Lessons 

School Ties 

Revision  Books 

Art Equipment 

The school also prefers for all school meals to be paid for online. This gives you the 

flexibility to top up your child’s account at home using a debit or credit card rather than 

having to use cash or cheque. 

Further details and an online payments instruction manual can be found on our website: 

www.lealands.luton.sch.uk under the ‘Parents’ Information’ section. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: 

Please can we remind parents and carers that the school is unable 

to provide change to students for the catering cash terminals. 

Wherever possible, please can you ensure you provide your child 

with the correct change before they come to school. Ideally all 

payments should be made online and we discourage strongly 

students from bringing cash into school. 

School Ties 

School ties can be purchased for £6.00 using our online payments system. Once paid for, 

they will be available for your child to collect from the school’s Finance Office. 

http://www.lealands.luton.sch.uk/page/default.asp?title=Home&pid=1
http://www.lealands.luton.sch.uk/page/default.asp?title=Home&pid=1
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School Reception Opening Hours 

Please can we remind you that it is extremely important that we have up to date contact 

information for all students. If there are any changes to a student’s address, parental 

contact telephone numbers or email addresses, please can you inform Mrs Lawes in the 

Finance Office as soon as possible on 01582 611600 or email 

admin@lealands.luton.sch.uk 

We may need to contact home at short notice, plus, important  information is sent home 

via these methods and if contact details are incorrect, unfortunately, important 

information may not get passed on. 

Contact Information 

The school reception is open between the hours of 8am and 4pm Monday to Friday. We 

have an answerphone service that will be checked each morning. If you are waiting to 

collect a student after school please ensure these arrangements are set in advance as they 

will need to wait outside of the school gate for collection. 

To ensure students’ safety, we politely ask that parents do not park in the visitors parking 

area unless previously agreed due to safety/mobility reasons. 

Students are not allowed to wait in the school reception before or after school hours due 

to the variety of visitors that may be in the area at any time. Again, please ensure 

collection times are arranged in advance for outside of the school’s main gates. 

Thank you for your cooperation, 

Mrs Goslin, School Business Manager 

Parents’ Parking 

We have recently received some concerns from local residents 

regarding parking around the school. There can be a lot of congestion 

at the start and end of the school day, causing safety issues to 

pedestrians, residents and other drivers. 

We understand that it can be difficult to find safe parking near the 

school, especially at peak times, but please remember to park and 

drive considerately and with due regard for the safety of others. 

Your support on this matter is much appreciated. 
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Summer Medical Update 

Coping With Hayfever 

 Please ensure your child takes their medication before they come to school (e.g. 

antihistamines, eye drops, nasal sprays, etc). 

 Spare medication may be left in the Medical 

Room for emergencies.  All medicines held and 

dispensed by the medical room must be provided 

in their original packaging and must have a 

parent/carer’s written consent. 

 Please ensure that your child has ample supplies 

of tissues.  A little pot of Vaseline is also useful – your child can dab a little under his/

her nose to provide a lubricating barrier to the constant irritation from blowing and 

rubbing. 

 

Keep Hydrated 

It is very important to ensure that we do not dehydrate.  As well as keeping our bodies fit 

and healthy it will also help keep concentration levels 

higher and therefore improve performance at school. 

Can you please ensure that your son/daughter brings 

a bottle of water with them to school – this can be re-

filled at the water fountain.  Any fizzy drinks or energy 

drinks WILL BE CONFISCATED. 

Cups will not be available from the medical room and 

pupils will not be permitted to leave lessons to visit the medical room to get a drink. 

 

Asthma Inhalers 

Inhalers for the relief of asthma must be immediately available and pupils with asthma are 

encouraged to carry their inhaler with them at all times.  It is also very important that the 

school is provided with a spare inhaler in case the pupil’s own inhaler runs out, is lost or 

forgotten.  All inhalers must be labelled with the child’s name and should be left in the 

medical room in case of emergency. 

 

Many thanks, Miss A Maczugowska – Medical Officer 
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Download The My Ed School App 

We recently launched a 

fantastic new way to 

communicate and share 

information with you. We 

want you to feel as much a 

part of your child’s 

education as possible. 

With the increased use of 

smart phone technology 

we want to make best use 

of it. 

My Ed is the free parent 

app that gives you a multitude of communication and information features to stay in touch 

with what is going on at Lealands. The app gives you direct access to your child's 

attendance, timetable, absence records, achievements and much, much more. You will 

also see that we update and change the information in the app as the school year moves 

along. 

We are able to send you messages directly to the My Ed app relating to important 

information about your child's education and to remind you of events that are taking place 

at school. 

You will receive a notification if we send you a message and there is no charge for the 

messages you send to us. 

The My Ed app is available now for both Apple iOS and Android devices and can be found 

on either the Apple App Store or on Google Play by searching for My Ed. 

Step 1 - Go to your App Store 

Step 2 - Search for My Ed  

Step 3 - Download the Free app  

Once you have installed and opened My Ed, search for Lealands High School and follow the 

simple instructions to identify yourself. 

We hope you enjoy using the app and find it a useful source of information. If you have any 

questions or concern, please feel free to contact us. 

 

Thank you  
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Download The My Ed School App 
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Value of the Month 
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Pastoral Update 

Dear Parents/Carers and Students, 

 

Thank you for all your support as we seek to improve our attendance, punctuality and 

behaviour systems in the school. I am pleased to report that we have seen huge 

improvements in these areas and we could not have achieved this without you.  

Lateness to school has particularly improved, with the vast majority of students now getting 

to school on time and ready to learn. Attendance has also improved, although we have 

some work to do here. Year 8 deserve a special mention, as they have demonstrated some 

of the biggest improvements and are currently leading the school. Well done to all Year 8 

students.  

Our behaviour systems have also been tailored to encourage more parental contact to alert 

home when there are issues. As a result, parents may find that they are invited into the 

school earlier to discuss concerns as a means of offering timely support to resolve problems 

quickly. We thank you for your positive engagement with this. If you haven't already, please 

download the Connect Ed App, which will enable you to stay informed about your child's 

progress and stay better connected with the school. 

Moving forward, the Pastoral Team will continue to focus on driving high standards, with a 

focus on equipment (students should have at least a pen, pencil, ruler and learning diary on 

them every day), improving attitudes to learning and rewards to celebrate success as we 

believe it is important to recognise the overwhelming majority of students who work hard 

and achieve well throughout the year. 

 

Mr A Harris 

Assistant Headteacher (Pastoral) 
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Sports News and Results  

Sports Results from March, April and May 

March 

Year 8 boys district football league: Lealands 6 Putteridge 0 

Year 9 boys district football league/county cup semi-final: Lealands 2 Ashcroft 3 

Year 9/10 girls football: Lealands 3 Stockwood Park 1 

Year 9/10/11 trampolining competition - WINNERS! - (See report below) 

Year 7  boys district football league: Lealands 0 Ashcroft 3 

Year 8 boys district football league: Lealands 2 Lea Manor 3 

Year 7/8 girls football: Lealands 0 Chalk Hills 1 

Year 9/10 girls football Lealands 2 Chalk Hills 0 

April 

Year 9 girls rounders: Denbigh 9 Lealands 12 1/2  

May 

Year 7 rounders: Lealands 21 1/2 Cardinal Newman 8 1/2 

Year 8 rounders: Lealands 12 1/2 Cardinal Newman 10 

Year 7 NBA basketball league: Lealands 25 Tring 23 

Year 7 NBA basketball league: Lealands 23 Stockwood 24 

On Wednesday 21st March, 

Lealands participated in the Luton 

Schools trampolining competition. 

We were extremely proud of our 

girls team who brought home the 

gold! Well done to all students 

who took part and represented 

the school so well.  

Trampoline Competition 
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Netball Tour 2018 

On Friday 20th April 2018, 17 girls from Years 7, 8 and 9 travelled to Condover Hall in 

Shropshire to spend the weekend participating in 

a JCA Junior Netball Tournament. 

The tournament consisted of teams from schools 

and netball clubs across the country. The girls 

played so well over the two days and both teams 

came a very well deserved 5th place, just 

narrowly missing out on 4th and the semi finals. 

The girls showed lots of grit and determination 

allowing them to play their absolute best. They 

worked together as a team and supported each 

other, which provided them with some amazing 

results! 

There was also lots of exciting, additional indoor 

and outdoor activities and evening 

entertainment which the girls were very eager to 

take part in. 

Throughout the weekend the girls were a 

credit to themselves and the school. 

We are already excited for next year!  
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Outstanding Teacher Program 

Recently a number of teachers 

from Lealands and other Luton 

Futures schools completed the 

Outstanding Teacher Program, 

designed by OLEVI 

International. 

The program is facilitated by 

experienced school leaders 

and teachers over a 10 week 

period. It provides good and 

outstanding teachers with a 

set of high level skills and 

strategies that enable them to become consistently and sustainably outstanding.  The 

teachers who complete the course will have the ability to coach their colleagues and 

students in school and in other schools to help raise performance levels. 

Congratulations to all the staff members who successfully completed the program. 

Artist Visit 

On Friday 27th April 2018, a selection of Year 

8 students; who have worked particularly 

well in their art lessons; took part in an art 

workshop with artist in residence, Sophie 

Gresswell. 

The students were set a brief to design and 

create ways they could help regenerate their 

local area with artwork. Sophie brought in 

light and sound boxes for the students to use 

as inspiration.  

It was a fantastic and thought provoking 

morning and we would like to thank Sophie 

for all her help and ideas. 
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The Language Leaders at Lealands organised their 

first Languages Day on Friday 23rd March. The day 

was an opportunity to celebrate all the different 

countries, languages and cultures represented by 

students and staff at Lealands.  

Students were given the opportunity to learn a 

new language in their languages lessons, 

including; Italian, Chinese, German, Morse code 

and Ancient Greek. There were  themed games 

and quizzes to play, plus, a fantastic themed lunch menu, cooked by our kitchen staff. 

Well done to our Language Leaders for organising the day. They are now busy preparing for 

the Year 6 transition day, where they will be helping to teach a languages lesson. 

Language Leaders: Louis-Morgan Evans, Kerren Gould, Noah Pittard, Ryan Russell and 

Daniel Williams. 

Chinese Bingo 

Languages themed lunch menu. 

Lealands Languages Day 

Congratulations to our kitchen staff who 

were awarded a 5 star Food Standards 

Agency rating following their recent 

unannounced inspection. 

5 Kitchen Staff 

Lealands’ Languages day 
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Book Review - Harry Potter 

Harry Potter Series By J.K. Rowling 

I am writing a book review on 

this because I feel that Rowling 

did an amazing job at writing 

these books. She made reading 

the book so realistic, you feel 

like you’re in a completely 

different world. 

I also love that she thought of 

some things in the story, based 

on her own life. For example: dementors. She made them all based on all the bad things 

and struggles in her life, and how there is always a way to get over them. 

One day, I wish to be a writer, like her, because I feel that transferring the reader into a 

completely different world is a great talent, which most writers cannot achieve. 

I normally don’t like fantasy books, but these really hooked me in and I couldn’t stop read-

ing them, and exploring more and more things about them.  

By Julia Domanska, 88MR 

Have you read a book recently that you think others would enjoy?  

Why not write your own book review? Hand it in to Miss Rezaei in the LRC and it might just 

appear in the next newsletter! 

Follow Us On Social Media 

Please follow us on Facebook and Twitter for lots of news, updates and other relevant 

information about our school: 

@LealandsHigh 

www.facebook.com/lealandshighschool 
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Literacy Leaders - British Library Trip 

Our day started off by going in the mini bus and going to the 

train station. Eventually, at 10:10am, we got to the British 

Library and it was HUGE. We were greeted by a nice lady 

who took us on a tour of the library. She showed us some 

ancient books and newsletters that were stored in a 

beautiful casing which took up the entire middle section of 

the library. Then we went to the place where they kept the 

sounds through time. We heard sounds from World War II, 

and some music from the 19th century.  

After that, she took us to see historical books and stories 

people used to tell. Some of the books had a really nice 

drawing on them. It was unbelievable what they were able 

to do back then with such little resources. Throughout this 

tour we wrote down how each item/sound made us feel, 

and described them. 

Later, she took us to a place where we played a game of 

creating a performance piece using the notes we had, 

then it was lunch time. About half an hour later, we 

got on the tube to Piccadilly. On the way there I 

almost got off at the wrong stop! It was so 

embarrassing! Then we went to Waterstones book 

store and looked at some books to buy for our 

school. We split ourselves into groups of four and 

started to look. Before our trip we asked people in 

our tutor classes what type of books they wanted to 

see in the library. It was an awesome day.  

By Millie and Prislla (87HK) 
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Reward Theatre Trips 

Lion King Trip 

The trip to see the Lion King at the Lyceum Theatre in 

London started at 10am with a walk in the sun to Leagrave 

train station. After a train journey and a tube experience, 

we stopped at Leicester Square for a spot of lunch and 

visited the Lego and M & M shops.  

A quick walk to the theatre and we took our seats for the 

start of this fantastic musical. Anyone who has seen the 

film will love this show. It sticks closely enough to the 

animated version for everyone to feel it is familiar, but 

with breathtaking costumes and a few slight changes to 

make it exciting and engaging. There 

were a few tears as Mufasa was killed 

in the stampede and a lot more at 

various other stages from one 

particular Year 10 girl who shall remain 

nameless, but everyone had an 

amazing time.  

After the show, we walked across 

Waterloo Bridge to the train station to 

get the train back to Luton. A huge thank you to Miss Naureen for being our tour guide and 

getting us through London safely, and also thanks to all the students who came for being 

impeccably behaved. 

School of Rock Trip 

On Thursday 19th April, as one of our reward trips, our 

students visited the Gillian Lynne Theatre, formerly 

known as the New London Theatre, for the matinee 

performance of School of Rock.  

The day started with a walk to Leagrave station to get 

the train into London.  

Before the performance, the students visited Leicester 

Square where they were able to spend time in the  

M & M store and the Lego shop. 

It was a fantastic day out in the sunshine and thoroughly 

enjoyed by all. 
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Lealands’ Alumni Visit 

On Friday 20th April, students from Years 9 and 10 were given the chance to listen to and 

ask questions to former Lealands’ student, Chris Rooney. Chris was selected on the basis 

that he had gone on from school to make a successful career as an explosives engineer in 

the army, rising to the rank of Corporal. The students who attended had expressed an 

interest to their form tutors and year teams and were duly invited to attend the talk, aimed 

at giving them a target to reach at the end of school. 

Chris opened with a 

short introduction 

about himself, which 

led to many gasps 

amongst the students, 

once they discovered 

that Chris was, in fact, 

Ms. Goodrum’s son. 

The presentation 

focused on the roles in 

the army, grades 

required for different 

roles as well as the 

varied and interesting lifestyle on offer for those who join. Students asked questions and 

gained some good insight into what it might take to progress into a career like this. 

It was my aim to get students to reflect on themselves and whether they were really 

making the most of their time in education. Chris gave some excellent responses about his 

time at Lealands, freely admitting that he wished he’d put in more effort. Despite doing 

well in the army, Chris expressed that he would have liked to have achieved slightly better 

grades so that he could have progressed into the officer ranks. As teachers, I believe we 

deliver this message a lot, perhaps reducing its impact. Hopefully by hearing it from 

someone who has previously been through the school it will resonate more with the 

students.  

I hope to be writing to you about some visits from more former students in the next issue. 

Mr. Trevor 

Head of Year 10  
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Year 9 Blue Peris Trip 

The Blue Peris trip that never was..!! 

On 2nd March, storm Emma hit North Wales, 

wreaking havoc and unfortunately Blue Peris 

Mountain Centre was damaged. The damage was 

severe enough to force the centre’s closure and 

threaten our annual trip to the beautiful Welsh 

mountains. Luckily we were able to secure 

alternative accommodation at the Kent Mountain 

Centre and thus our trip was able to take place. 

Nineteen students and four intrepid staff set off 

on a cold and damp Sunday morning in search of 

adventure and that is exactly what we found! 

After a very uneventful journey we were 

welcomed by our instructors who whisked us all 

off for a “nice gentle” walk to the top of an old 

slate mine. This is the traditional method of 

testing everyone’s walking boots. Trust me, if 

you’re climbing a mountain your boots better fit 

properly! 

The students were split into 2 groups for their daily activities and day 1 saw them raft 

building at Lake Padarn and abseiling at Blast Shelter (this was renamed Barry by Group 2 

and one student even stopped halfway down for a rest on Jasmine’s ledge). Everyone had 

fun but for a few, the abseil was just too scary!  

Day 2 saw the two groups on different adventures, gorge walking and mining. The gorge was 

spectacularly beautiful and very, very wet! Wetsuits on and there was no stopping us. The 

mine is one of the scariest of activities where students get clipped on to a line 30 metres 

above the floor and then they must edge out and traverse an almost vertical wall…in total 

darkness! Day 3 arrived and the groups swapped over.  

Day 4 had Group 1 going sea level traversing (SLT) and Group 2 climbing Yr Aran. The SLT 

takes place on Anglesey and the weather was not going to help, with cold winds and rough 

seas. The highlight for Group 1 was Miss Hambleton doing the full Bear Grylls on the 

Tyrolean traverse. 

Day 5 was another reverse day but unfortunately for Group 1 the weather was not kind to 

them again. Yr Aran was in the clouds all day which meant all the climbers were wet and 

missed out on the most amazing views. To make matters worse Group 2 had glorious 
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Year 9 Blue Peris Trip 

weather for their day on Anglesey and finished off the day with 

a magnificent ice cream from Llanberis’ famous Georgio’s. Poor 

old Group 1 actually drove passed them but were too cold and 

broken to stop. 

Saturday morning was here all too quickly and it was time to 

leave and return to Luton. All of the magnificent students had 

been on such an amazing journey and conquered many fears 

and phobias. They had behaved impeccably throughout the 

week and were an absolute pleasure to spend the week with 

and all the staff are looking forward to developing those 

positive relationships that were forged in the Welsh 

mountains. 

Congratulations to my amazing adventurers and a huge thank you to Miss Sheridan, Miss 

Hambleton and Mr Knight for making this trip so enjoyable and rewarding.  Get up, stand up! 

By Mr. Payne 

On the 29th April 2018, a handful of Year 9s went on the Blue Peris trip in Wales for a week. We 

arrived there on Sunday around 3:30 and were shown around the Kent Mountain Centre, where 

we would be staying.  

Our instructor drove us to Blue Peris to get our equipment for the week which was: a pair of 

walking boots, a pair of wellington boots, waterproof trousers and jacket, a balaclava, a fleece 

and a water bottle.  

We then went on a hike around the abandoned mine. The next morning, we got put in our 

activity groups. Group 1 was me, Max, Dawud, Justine, Aiden, Molly, Phoebe, Alice and Oliver. 

The other group was Lauren, Asher, Thomas, Daniel, Grace, Jake, Jasmine, Morgan, Zoe and 

Angel. The activities we did were: abseiling, raft building, mining, sea level traversing, mountain 

climb and gorge walking. My favourite activities were the raft building and mountain climb. 

By Haiden, Year 9 

 

We are currently waiting for the official photos to be delivered from Blue Peris. We will 

publish them in the next edition of Lealands News in July! 

If there are any current Year 8 students that would like to take up the challenge and climb 

their own mountain, there are still a few places available for the trip in November! Please see 

Mr Payne as soon as possible for all the details. 
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Summer Clubs & Extra-Curricular Activities 
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Summer Clubs & Extra-Curricular Activities  
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Social Media Information For Parents 

The use of social media has become an important part of the lives of young people. We 

can all benefit from responsible use of social media but as we all know, there are also many 

dangers which we all need to be aware of. Responsible and safe use of social media forms 

an integral part of our school curriculum particularly in computing and CitRs lessons but 

also in tutor time and assemblies.  

Adults often comment that young people know far more about the use of social media. In 

order to help parents and carers to check and monitor the use of social media by the 

young people in our care, we have put some useful information and booklets onto the 

Lealands High School website. These booklets give parents/carers information about how 

to set privacy settings and how to monitor the use of these sites by young people.  

To access these booklets please follow the links on the school website: 

www.lealands.luton.sch.uk 

Our School               Safeguarding  For Parents. 

Using Lealands’ Social Media Pages 

Lealands’ social media pages were introduced a couple of years ago and have successfully 

grown in followers over that period. They continue to be an excellent resource to engage 

with our community; sharing positive news stories, achievements, information, updates 

and photographs.  

For our pages to continue to run successfully, we require the support of all users. If at any 

time during your child’s time at Lealands, you wish to make a complaint, or raise a concern, 

you are advised to follow the school's complaints procedure which can be found on the 

‘School Policies’ page of our website. We recommend that all parents and carers refrain 

from using our social networking sites to discuss sensitive issues about the school. 

Posts which are deemed to be unsuitable for our pages will be deleted, the perpetrators 

may be blocked and where necessary appropriate action will be taken.  

We thank you for your continued support and hope you find our pages helpful and 

informative.  
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Summer GCSE Timetable - After Half-Term 
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